Village of Ubly
Council Meeting
August 5, 2021 @ 7:15 p.m.
“Approved Meeting Minutes”
The Public meeting of the Ubly Village Council to discuss the chicken ordinance was called to order at 7:20 p.m.,
August 5, 2021. No discussion was held.
The Village of Ubly Regular Council Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m., August 5, 2021 at the
Bingham/Village Government Center.
Attendence: In attendance were President Jason Nicol, Trustees Sara Schmidt, Jeff Rubin, Gabe Turner, Steve
Irvine, Jeff Maurer, Clerk Barb Butch, Treasurer Larry Gornowicz, DPW Supervisor Dave Franzel and Police Chief
Dave Rothe. Brandon Zdrojewski was absent. There was 4 in the audience.
Agenda: A motion was made by Steve Irvine seconded by Sara Schmidt to accept the agenda as presented. All in
favor. Motion passed.
Communications: Mark Gosdzinski addressed Council on the deer problem at the Hoover Farm property. He is
renting the land and the deer are eating the crops. He suggested they allow a youth hunt or other form to bring
the numbers of the herd down. Chief Rothe said the Council could amend the ordinance to include the Hoover
Farm land for hunting. Council will look into it.
Clerk’s Report: A motion was made by Jeff Maurer seconded by Jeff Rubin to approve the July 1, 2021 Regular
Council Meeting Minutes. All in favor. Motion passed.
A motion was made by Gabe Turner seconded by Sara Schmidt to pay the August 2021 bills. All in favor. Motion
passed.
Treasurer’s Report: Larry presented the Treasurer’s Report. Council accepted the report pending audit.
Police Report: Jeff Rubin/Dave Rothe informed Council that this year’s Homecoming went well. Musicfest also
went well except they went over the allotted time and had to be told to shut it down.
Public Works: A lot more work on the Homecoming, cleaning storm drains, putting cold patch down, trimming
shrubs and seasonal work.
Unfinished Business: A motion was made by Gabe Turner seconded by Sara Schmidt to approve the Chicken
Ordinance. Allin favor. Motion passed.
Model T Club will be stopping in Ubly on Saturday, Aug. 28" from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. There will be over 100 cars.
They will line Main Street from Park Street to Pike Street. All are welcome to come out and enjoy the cars. Main
Street will be blocked off from 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon for the car show.
Quotes for replacing the north side lights in Veteran’s Park were discussed. A motion was made by Jeff Maurer
seconded by Gabe Turner to accept the quote from Maurer Electric for $3445 and to also include 2 yard lights at a
cost of $170. All in favor. Motion passed.
Quotes for replacing lights at the DPW yard/Tractor Pull area. Steve Irvine will take the quotes to the Homecoming
Committee about helping with the costs.
New Business: None
Public Comment:
Steve Irvine thanked the DPW and Police Department for all the help at the Homecoming. Steve also mentioned
all the press coverage from the Minden City Herald and how they are getting out in the Communities and covering
events.
There being no further business a motion was made by Sara Schmidt seconded by Jeff Maurer to adjourn the
meeting at 8:28 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara J. Butch, Clerk



